
Joint Council of Queensland Teacher Associations
PO Box 15233 CITY EAST QLD 4002
Contact: Secretary: Jackie Mergard
URL: http://www.jcqta.qld.edu.au/

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF JOINT COUNCIL OF TEACHER ASSOCIATIONS HELD AT
BERNARD O’SHEA CONFERENCE CENTRE  AT 12:45 PM ON 21ST AUGUST 2010

Present: Caroline Brooks (Vice-President (ACHPER); Jackie Mergard (Secretary); Joy Schultz
(SOSEAQ); Elizabeth Kreisch (SOSEAQ); Susan Hearfield (MYSA); Kim Walters (ECTA); Lois Cutmore
(MLTAQ); Sherryl Saunders (MLTAQ); Doug Cave (QETA); Jim Buckley (ETAQ); Helen Little (LSTAQ);
Ros Korkatzis (QHTA); Peta Jackson (STAQ)

Apologies: Jan Cavanagh (QAMT); Janet Cochrane (QSITE); Beryl Exley (ALEA); Dianne Hubbard
(BEAQ); Lyn Allsop (Treasurer  (QAGTC); Norm Hart (QASSP)’ Darlene Hill (SLAQ);Susan Kennedy Smith
(STAQ);Amanda Wicks (BETA); Russell SAMerdon (GTAQ); Garry Collins (ETAQ); Sandra Kenman (QHTA)

1. Welcome and apologies

2. Confirmation of minutes of last meeting held on Wednesday . 16TH SEPTEMBER 2009
The minutes of 2008 AGM were accepted as a true and correct record

Moved Helen Little Seconded Joy Schultz Carried

2. Business arising - Nil

3. Correspondence Inward

Nominations for executive positions

4. Correspondence Outwards - Nil

5. President’s Report (Appendix 1)
Caroline Brooks moved that her President’s Report for 2010 be accepted.
Seconded Sherryl Saunders Carried

6. Treasurer’s report (Appendix 2)
Caroline Brooke moved that Treasurer’s report and audit be received.
Seconded Ros Korkatzis Carried

Appointment of auditor
Barr Group Pty Ltd of Upper Mt. Gravatt were re appointed as auditors for 2010/2011 year.
Moved Caroline Brooks Seconded Jackie Mergard Carried

7. Election of Management Committee:
President Caroline Brooks nominated Susan Hearfield seconded Sherryl Saunders
Vice-President Sherryl Saunders nominated Ros Korkatzis, seconded Caroline Brooks
Treasurer Lyn Allsop nominated Caroline Brooks, seconded Jackie Mergard
Secretary Jackie Mergard nominated Susan Hearfield , seconded Caroline Brooks
Member 1 Janet Cochrane nominated Jackie Mergard, seconded Susan Hearfield
Member 2 Ros Korkatzis life member
Member 3 Susan Kennedy Smith nominated Caroline Brooks, seconded by Kim Walters
Member 4 Vacant

GENERAL BUSINESS:

General discussion on need for support for associations from Qld Education Minister

Meeting closed at 1.05 pm
Next Meeting – AGM – August Forum Saturday August 2011
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Appendix 1 President’s Report 2010

2010 President’s Report
I find it significant that I present this report on the day that Australians decide who will represent
them at a federal level. The role of president in the JCQTA is one of representation; advocating and
supporting professional teacher associations to educational authorities and the wider community. I
also find it significant that, in the lead up to the election, the term professional was not used in
reference to teachers but to bankers, accountants and engineers who are the target bait to be lured
into teaching and placed in front of students after an eight week preparation. Teacher associations
have a role to play in educating those in power about professionalism and how teachers demonstrate
it daily.

Just as governments should acknowledge the work done by their predecessors regardless of political
persuasion I would like to acknowledge the initiatives and outcomes of Janet Cochrane, the previous
president. Janet and the then executive held the first JCQTA  Presidents Dinner in 2009 which gave
direction to the association on priorities and developments.

2010 Presidents Dinner
This year another Presidents Dinner was held with presentations on the National Partnerships. Nicole
Panting from DEEWR kindly agreed to make the trip from Canberra and spoke about the national
perspective and federal priorities. To put these priorities in a Queensland perspective Theresa
Sheehan, Leigh Schelks and Gary Francis detailed how implementation is occurring here. The
feedback from the dinner was very positive and the Presidents Dinner has become a JCQTA calendar
fixture.

JCQTA Flyer
To raise awareness of Teacher Associations and the importance of membership a flyer was produced
and distributed to the 2000 delegates at the QSA Shared Vision Conference. The flyer gives
information on the JCQTA and has the name and contact details of member associations. It was also
distributed at a stand at the Griffith University Futures day. Thanks to Darlene Hill, Jackie Mergard
and Lyn Allsop for their work on this project. Flyers are available to associations for distribution at
their events.

Representation
JCQTA representatives continue to have input into National Curriculum and Professional Standards
issues. As a representative of the council I attended pre and post MCEEDYA meetings which give
information and feedback to the Queensland Education Minister. With Ros Korkatzis I attended  a
meeting with OECD representatives on the issues of assessment and evaluation. Both Ros and I found
this meeting informative and interesting particularly the discussion about NAPLAN and school-based
assessment. In the area of Queensland education MYSA, ECTA and QASSP made submissions to the
Flying Start Green Paper.

APTA
As a member of APTA (Australian Professional Teachers Association) the JCQTA has been given the
opportunity to give feedback on the Draft National Professional Teaching Standards. In my role as
president I also gave feedback on the Standards as part of the QCT response. The JCQTA nominated
Ros Korkatzis for the Dorothy Hodinott Medal, a prestigious APTA award for services to teaching
associations. ECTA and BEAQ nominated members for APTA awards for meritorious contribution to the
profession. I will be attending the APTA Professional Learning Conference 2010 in September and urge
other members to consider attending. As JCQTA  President and  ACHPER QLD Vice President I will be
attending the 2010 ACEL Conference and conducting a workshop. In 2009 Janet Cochrane and I
attended the ACEL Conference in Darwin and found it a stimulating and enriching experience.

JCTA Forum
The JCQTA forum continues to provide quality professional development to members. Last year Joy
Schultz convened the forum on the theme of Values in Practice. It was well attended and the
feedback on the presentations was very positive. I hope attendees find this year’s forum equally
valuable.
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Caroline Brooks August 2010

Appendix 2  Treasurer’s Report and Audit
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